








Mr. Sugarman provided an update on the State of Good Repair projects that focus on 
repairs and improvements at Union Station Garage and Union Station Building. Two bids 
will be going out soon; one for the building and one for the garage. 

A new bid form was created for the bidder which will be extremely helpful to us. It will give 
us the ability to review and analyze as the job progresses as well as to understand the 
cash flow of the job and opinion of probable construction costs not estimated costs for 
projects of this nature. 

Mr. Bordi ere wanted to confirm if the opinion of cost would be included in the bid package 
and used as a tool to compare bidders. Mr. Sugarman said no it is for internal use. The 
bid form ensures we will get billed for work completed or legitimately in progress. 

He reviewed the spread sheets that were shown for both the garage and building. 

Mr. Bordiere noted on the bid form he saw there were a few sections prepopulated. Mr. 
Sugarman said there were a couple of allowances put in; i.e., $5,000 was put in for traffic 
control so there are no disagreements on signage for this; additionally, a contingency 
allowance of $25,000 that covers unforeseen circumstances was included. This would 
cover items that need to be done very quickly and can't wait for a Change Order. Change 
Orders will still be used for non-emergent items. Per the Operations Committee's 
direction, NHPA would authorize the contractor to bill against that allowance. 

Mr. Hausladen said NHPA received wages back from the Department of Labor and all 
comments from CTDOT. It is anticipated the first project will be out by January 31. After 
this first project is released, the same process will be followed for the second project 
which should close by the end of February. NHPA will then enter into a contract with the 
responsible bidder. 

Mr. Bergeron asked how does the project align to any budget. Mr. Staniewicz said it is in 
line with the budget in the capital funding agreement; however, higher than the original 
numbers. Mr. Seholm said it will be in range. 

Mr. Piscitelli joined the meeting.and introduced Aya Beckles Swanson from the City who 

joined the meeting today. 

Mr. Piscitelli asked if there would be a pre-bid meeting. Mr. Staniewicz said no. There 
are instructions for the contractor to visit the site as well as a special section in the bid 
to put questions in writing. NHPA will respond to all questions with a written addendum 
that is received by all. If we don't hear back from CTDOT in two days on our response 
should we send it? Mr. Bergeron said if you don't hear back in two days send the 
response. 

Bidders will have one month to bid. RFI will be shut off about a week before. Bids will 
be sent to the OC and all information will be posted on a Share file that Turner 
construction operates. 
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Mr. Piscitelli asked if 48 hours was unreasonable for turnaround on an addendum Mr. 

Staniewicz said 48 hours is good .. 

Mr. Sugarman left the meeting. 

VI. MONTHLY STATION PARKING MANAGER REPORTS

•CHIEF FINANCIAL OFFICER'S REPORT

Mr. Seholm presented an overview of Union Station Transportation Center's Financial 

position for the month of December. 

He said it was a good month in terms of revenue. Total revenue was $23,560 better than 

budget for the month. Expenses were over budget for the month by $38,000 driven by 

two items: 1) Repairs and Maintenance costs coming in over budget by $25,000; and 2) 

Unbudgeted listed under other includes the $26,000 for Continuum of Care crisis beds 

for the REST program This was offset by no contracted snow removal incurred. On the 

building there were slightly elevated administration costs due to higher expenses at the 

building. Most labor costs came in close to budget with the exception of Security that is 

offset by administration salaries. 

YTD Net Operating Income is $138,000 better than budget; and it is anticipated the 

revenue side will remain solid . All details are included In his report. 

•CHIEF OPERATING OFFICER'S REPORT

Mr. Parry presented highlights of activity in Operations for December. 

OCCUPANCY - Occupancy for the month of December was good with a positive 1 %

difference from last year. YTD cumulative comparison shows a positive 4%. Complete 

information is found in his report. 

Deputy Commissioner King asked if the January occupancy for the garage is on an uptick 

due to the congestion pricing that went into effect on January 5, 2025 in New York City. 

Mr. Parry said so far from the information he has seen it is not. This correlated with the 

SMARKING information Mr. Hausladen showed that indicated no consistent sizeable 

differences were seen yet. 

Mr. Hausladen asked if there were any questions or further discussion on the monthly 

security statistics included in Mr. Parry's report. No questions were asked. 

•CHIEF ENGINEER'S REPORT

Mr. Staniewicz provided an update on the Enabling projects and said they are moving 

along very well. The team is meeting two times a month followed by intermediate 

meetings on mechanical electrical, and plumbing issues, etc. The next meeting for the 

enabling projects will be held on February 7, 2025. Mr. Piscitelli said a great job was 

done on the presentation deck and asked if all received it, and Mr. Hausladen said yes. 
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